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13145 S. Blackbob Road ● Olathe, KS 66062 ● 913-780-6023 ● www.bslcks.org 
Connecting people to Jesus as we gather, grow, and go. 

 

PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

VOICE OF THE MARTYRS PRAYER REQUEST  
Evangelism Team Opposed, 
Threatened with Violence - 
Pakistan 
An evangelism team based in 
Peshawar, Pakistan, conducted 
outreach into many cities in the 
Khyber Pakhtunkhwa region in 

the summer of 2022. Some of the materials 
distributed during the outreach efforts were 
discovered by Islamic religious leaders, and an 
ulama, a meeting of Islamic religious legal scholars, 
convened to organize against the evangelism. Since 
the outreach efforts, the members of the evangelism 
team have all received threatening calls. They were 
then dispersed to other areas for their safety after 
hearing that the police were searching for them. This 
team asks for prayers that the evil plans against 
God’s people would be changed, and that those who 
received the evangelism materials — even the 
Islamic scholars who reviewed it — would trust in 
Christ in the process. 
 
YOUNG ADULTS GROUP – FEBRUARY 5TH  
Please join the Young Adults Group for a Murder 
Mystery Dinner at BSLC. Please scan the QR code or 
email Vicar Avery Hjulberg at 
avery.hjulberg@bslcks.org to RSVP by January 28th.  
 

 

LOST AND FOUND 
We have a small lost 
and found box located 
in the Narthex near the 
flower chart. Please 
take a moment to 
check if any of your 
missing items may be 
in there.  
 
ITEMS NEEDED 

John Blakley, BSLC’s financial assistant, 
is getting a new office (formerly the 
church nursey/MDO room) and needs a 
36” round table and 4 comfortable 
chairs for his office. If you have one to 
donate or know of one, please contact 
John at john.blakley@bslcks.org  

  
ALTAR FLOWERS 2023 
A new flower chart has 
been posted for 2023. It is 
posted on the wall by the 
altar guild room. The cost 
is $40.00 per 
arrangement. Please sign 
up and list the occasion for the flowers. Thank You! 
 
LEADACHILD 
 

 
 

Info As You Go 
 

January 29, 2023 
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OFFERING ENVELOPES FOR 2023 
Your 2023 offering envelopes 
are now available to be picked 
up in the Narthex. They are 
sorted by alphabetical order.  
 
HOSPITAL VISITS 

As Covid restrictions have 
lessened and hospitals are 
allowing visitors, please 
remember that your Pastors care 
and want to pray with you as you 
undergo medical treatment. 

They can visit before, during and after any 
procedure. Please contact Pastor Schultz at (913) 
660-3946 or joel.schultz@bslcks.org with the 
necessary information. 
 
ONLINE GIVING OPTION 
Just a reminder BSLC has an online giving 
option.  Use the Vanco mobile app for a 
quick and easy way to give electronically. 
Go to BSLC’s website and click on “My 
Online Offering” or click on the link 
below for info about the app. 
https://www.bslcks.org/my-online-offering/  
 
THIS WEEK IN SUNDAY SCHOOL 
In today's lesson, "A Call to Action," Abram 
responds to God's calling as he leaves his idolatry 
and homeland to follow the one true God. Abram 
takes his wife, Sarai, and nephew Lot as they 
journey to the land of Canaan. The Lord's 
appearance prompts Abram to build an altar, 
celebrating God's promise to give this land to his 
descendants. Discuss how God guides and leads 
us by His Word today. 
 
WORSHIP RESOURCES 
Lectionary Images for January 29TH        
https://www.bslcks.org/wp-
content/uploads/2023/01/01-29-23_lectionary-
images.pdf 
 
Youth Worship Bulletin January 29TH               
https://www.bslcks.org/wp-
content/uploads/2023/01/01-29-23_lectionary-
images.pdf 
 

MISSIONS 
 

PIONEER TRAIL 
In January, we will be collecting 
personal care item s for the new 
“Panther Care Closet” at Pioneer 
Trail Middle School.  Students in 

need will be able to “shop” for personal care items, 
“as there is some pride that comes along with being 
able to select your own flavor of toothpaste or scent 
of soap.”  Below is a list of items that would be useful 
to restock the shelves when items are given to 
students and their families. 
When finances are tight, 
often personal care items 
are not the “most 
important” purchases. 
 

Full size, new items:   
• Body wash 
• Deodorant 
• Shampoo & conditioner (basic or specific to 

African American hair), lotion, toothpaste, 
toothbrushes, and flossers. 

 

Please put your donations in the large, wooden 
donation box in the narthex.  Any questions, contact 
Charlotte Hundley - contact info is in the church 
directory. “No donation is too small…we plan to give 
away all that we can.” Scott Appell (Principal) 
 
SUPER BOWL 

The Super Bowl is coming!  
We will be having our 
annual soup challenge on 
Feb. 12.  Watch for sales of 
the hearty soup so you can 

vote for your favorite 
team.  Soup will be 
given to Pioneer Trail 
and a local food 
pantry.  
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FIELDSTONE 
 

FEBRUARY FIELDSTONE FOOD DISTRIBUTION 
Beautiful Savior is in 

partnership with Mission 
Southside to distribute 
food to families at 
Fieldstone Apartments 
here in Olathe. We meet 
every Friday at 3pm at 

Mission Southside 514 S. Kansas Ave. in Olathe to 
box groceries and then drive to Fieldstone 
Apartments where we deliver them to our families at 
their apartments. We are usually done by 4:30pm. If 
you would like to be part of this important ministry, 
please click on the link below to sign up. Thank You! 
 

Congregation: FIELDSTONE FOOD DISTRIBUTION 
(signupgenius.com) 
 

WOMEN’S MINISTRIES 
 

LUTHERAN WOMEN IN MISSION MEET VIA 
ZOOM IN FEBRUARY! 
LWML will meet via Zoom on Monday, February 20, 
at 6:30 p.m. Join us in your comfy clothes and 
favorite evening beverage and enjoy fellowship 
activities, Christian encouragement by being in the 
Word, and sharing about our mission reach and 
impact! 
 
SAVE YOUR POSTAGE STAMPS! 
If you received cards or letters in the mail, please 
save the postage stamps. You can cut or tear around 
them, leaving at least 1/4-1/2-inch border. Place 
them in the envelope or baggie inside the wood 
mission box located in the narthex. We have people 
who will trim them so they can be given to someone 
in Texas who will sort them and take them to a stamp 
collector/dealer. All proceeds are used to help with 
shipping costs of Lutheran World Relief.  
 

PRESCHOOL  
 

NATIONAL LUTHERAN SCHOOLS WEEK 
THANK YOU, Beautiful Savior 
Lutheran Church, for the gift of 
our preschool ministry!  We 
celebrated National Lutheran 
School’s Week this week with 

Lutheran Schools throughout the country. Our 
theme was “Making Disciples for Life,” based on 
Matthew 28:19-20.  Check out our artwork in the 
breezeway between the sanctuary and the 
Fellowship Hall.  We were blessed this week by lots 
of donations from our families for the Pioneer Trail 
Back Snack Program.  The children also enjoyed 2 
days of scooters, tricycles, and a bounce house in the 
Fellowship Hall.  Students from The Lutheran High 
School of Kansas City also came to share about their 
mission trip to Guatemala with our children.  Pastor 
Ada and the LHS students encouraged the children 
to consider how they could help make disciples by 
going on a mission trip or becoming a pastor or 
teacher someday.   
 
ENROLLMENT 
Our 2023-2024 enrollment is off to a great start!  We 
already have enough students enrolled for next year 
to warrant opening a new class in one of our new 
classrooms.  Please continue to help us spread the 
word about Beautiful Savior Lutheran Preschool with 
your neighbors and friends.  We are excited to 
welcome new students and families to our Family of 
Faith here at BSLP! 
 

 
 

Sunday, January 29th                  
8:00am – Worship w/ Comm. with live stream – 

Shepherd Baptism 
9:30am – Education Hour with live stream 

10:45am – Worship w/Communion 
1:00pm – Music Prep 
3:00pm – Laudate Ringers rehearsal 
4:00pm – Youth Choir rehearsal 
4:45pm – Beata Handbells rehearsal 
6:00pm – Evening worship w/Communion 

Monday, January 30th                 
 7:30am – Monday Mornings with the Psalms 
 8:15am – Preschool 
 12:15pm – Preschool 

Tuesday, January 31st     
 8:15am – Preschool 
 9:00am – Organist Practice 

12:15pm – Preschool 
 7:00pm – Pickleball until 8:30pm 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0949abad28aafe3-fieldstone4/19059872#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0949abad28aafe3-fieldstone4/19059872#/


 4 

Wednesday, February 1st     
 6:30am – Men’s Bible Study until 7:30am 
 8:15am – Preschool  
 9:00am – Organist Practice 
 10:00am – Lifelight Bible Study until 12:00pm 

 12:15pm – Preschool  
 5:30pm – Family of Faith Night  
 6:00pm – Confirmation and Pre-Confirmation 
 6:00pm – Chimes rehearsal until 6:30pm 
 6:30pm – Adult Bells rehearsal until 7:30pm 
 7:30pm – Adult Choir rehearsal until 8:30pm 
Thursday, February 2nd       
 7:30am – Classical Conversations (W Lenexa) 
 8:15am – Preschool 

9:30am – Zoom Thursday Morning Women’s Bible 
Study 

12:15pm – Preschool 
 6:00pm – Lifelight Bible Study until 8:00pm 

Friday, February 3rd       

 7:30am – Classical Conversations (N Olathe) 
 8:15am – Preschool 

12:15pm – Preschool 
Saturday, February 4th                

8:30am – Altar Guild Prep until 9:30am 
Sunday, January 29th                 

8:00am – Worship w/ Comm. with live stream 
9:30am – Education Hour with live stream 

10:45am – Worship w/Communion 
12:00pm – Senior Youth Group Game Day 
1:00pm – Music Prep 
3:00pm – Laudate Ringers rehearsal 
4:00pm – Youth Choir rehearsal 
4:45pm – Beata Handbells rehearsal 
5:00pm – Young Adults Murder Mystery Dinner 
6:00pm – Evening worship w/Communion 
 

BIRTHDAYS: 
Jan 29 Katie Circle & Michael Buckendahl 
Jan 30 Jeanne Kanoy 
Jan 31 Trevor Scheumann, Lauren Ada & Nicholas 

Theisen 
Feb 1 Char Ludwig 
Feb 2 Maggie Gardner 
Feb 4 Brynlee Vogt, William Schuller & Jane Dieckholff 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ANNIVERSARIES 
Jan 30 Jim & Nancy DeLaney 47 years 
Feb 2 Paul & Sharon Kester 54 years 

STEWARDSHIP 
STEWARDSHIP CORNER 
Focusing on Christian stewardship reminds us that God is 
the creator, owner, and sustainer of all things.  As His 
stewards, we are expected to use our lives and 
possessions in ways that help those in need and to extend 
His kingdom.  It is vital as stewards that we teach and 
share God’s truth.  Our goal is to honor and please Him 
with how we use and give of our time, talents, and money.  
“As each has received a gift, use it to serve one another, as 
good stewards of God’s varied grace” (1 Peter 4:10).  As 
faithful stewards, we view life with a Biblical perspective, 
and our lives are lived for God’s purposes.  
 
EMPOWERED BY THE HOLY 
SPIRIT, WE BECOME 
AMBASSADORS FOR 
CHRIST, SHARING THE 
GOSPEL WITH ALL PEOPLE.  
 
“Therefore, we are ambassadors for Christ, God making 
His appeal through us.  We implore you on behalf of 
Christ, be reconciled to God” (2 Corinthians 5:20). 
 

Members and Visitors 
Please remember to register your 

attendance for January 29th. 
 
 
 
 

Our Worship for 01-22-23 
 

  8:00am    203 
10:45am    150 
  6:00pm                    4 

Online      51 
Total    408 

Offerings                     $18,474
  
Sunday School Attendance (in person) 
Children      70  
Adults                   127 
Total                 197 
 
Offerings do not include any electronic 
contributions. 
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